Town of Jump River regular board meeting was called to order at 7pm on May 11th. Board members present were Myron, Gary, Patti, Karen and Denise.

Agenda was approved as presented by Patti with a 2nd by Gary.

Secretaries report was approved as read by Patti with a 2nd by Gary.

Treasurers report beginning balance was \$61,484.92 with deposits of \$20,945.45 and bills of \$36,930.37 leaving an ending balance of \$45,500.00. Gary made a motion to approve the treasurer's report with a 2^{nd} by Myron.

Supervisors report

- 1. The beaver issues has been taken care north of D on Spur.
- 2. There will be free covid testing in Thorp and Ladysmith this month.

Road work in progress-NA

Correspondence-NA

Old business

- 1. Mowing bids we received 3 bids for ditching and mowing.
 - a. Lonnie Roth in the amount of \$1,250 for mowing for 30 miles and brushing in the amount of \$70.00 per hour
 - b. General Service in the amount of \$70.00 per hour for mowing and \$105.00 per hour for ditching.
 - c. JJ's brushing in the amount of \$1,532 for mowing for 30 miles no bid for ditching. Patti made a motion to award the mowing and ditching bids to Lonnie Roth with a 2^{nd} by Myron.
- 2. Ball diamond Myron has received the check from the county and also the Lions Club. The town will also write out their check once we have an account established and the name of the committee. The proposed members of the this committee with be Gary Beadles, Chad Johnson, Clayton Skabroud, Kirby Lutz, and Steve Schueller. We still are working on getting the 1.2 acres from Cindy. Myron had talked to the engineer about coming out and surveying the property this has been up on hold as of now and will be taken care of by the committee. We first need to obtain the property from the land owner.
- 3. Buckhorn the work on this road has been started updates to follow.
- 4. Trust Fund Loan application Patti made a motion to complete the trust fund application and proceed with borrowing the money from the trust fund in the amount of \$310,000. With a 2nd by Myron

New business

1. Dust control it has been requested by numerous town members that we get some dust control on the dirt roads in the town. It was discussed and Patti made a motion to order 1 load of dust control with a 2nd by Gary. Myron will take care of ordering this.